New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

July 12, 2010
New Buffalo Borough Council met in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church, meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m.

Present were council members – Dale Peterson, Paul Krieger, Dave Lesher, and John Johnson.
Also present were Janice Crouse, Helen Freet, Karen Ersoz, Sally Lesher, Dan Balthaser, Brian Bonner, Ron Senior, Christian Holler, and Adam Pavusik.
The minutes from June 7th were read, upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dale Peterson, the Minutes for June 7th were approved.

Comments from Visitors include: 
Brian Bonner presented council with a breakdown of all the engineer fees so far for the Sewer Project. Council decided to have a special meeting on July 26th to go over new invoices from Sweetland and whether council will pay all or a percentage. The Borough has not gotten reimbursed for any monies from the grants as of yet, the interim loan does not have enough in it to pay all the bills the Borough currently has.  Vote to pay Sweetland the current bill of $25,811.51 – Dale Peterson and Dave Lesher agreed, Paul Krieger and John Johnson, opposed.
Brian Bonner also stated that his last day of employment with Sweetland Engineering is Friday, July 16, 2010. 

Karen Ersoz asked who will be responsible for the auditing that will need to be done for this entire sewer project and Brian stated that Sweetland is responsible for that. 

Karen Ersoz presented one estimate from Stauffers of Kissel Hill, to correct the issues on her property made due to the Sewer Project. This will also be discussed at the Special Meeting on July 26th, 2010.
PCCOG:

Dan Balthaser stated the next meeting is in November.

Street Committee:

Paul Krieger has information to contact Rick Levan and will do so at a later date.

Playground:

The bush has been cut down. Paul was not sure if the strip was glued down yet on the playground equipment. Dale reminded Borough trash needs to be taken out when grass is mowed.
Refuse Coordinator:

Mike Holler stated that the trash on Front Street that had piled up for over two weeks has been taken care of. CCD did not pick up all the trash for two consecutive weeks.
Ordinances/Ordinance Violations:

Suggestion was made to send out letters to those in violation of ordinances. Cars out of inspection and general clean up of properties. Karen Ersoz stated she would make a list of same.
Rentals: 

Adam Pavusik came to the meeting and explained that when he did the electrical work on the Borough Rental house he noticed items that were not up to code in bathroom, kitchen, and basement. He agreed, along with Dale Peterson and Paul Krieger to do a walk thru of the property and show what needs to be addressed before it should be rented.

Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by John Johnson, the Treasurer’s Report was approved.

Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by John Johnson, the bill list was approved, minus the bill to Sweetland Engineering.
Upon motion of Paul Krieger, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia A Raudensky Bierma, Secretary
